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CALENDAR: 
Playgroup  – Every Wednesday 9am-11am  
                        Everyone is welcome. 
Mobile Library  – 9th August; 6th September; 11th 
                                October 
 
Week 4  - Tues 8th July - Healthy Harold Visit 
 

 
Principal’s Report 
Welcome to Term 3. This term is already proving to be 
a busy one with sport and preparation for another 
excursion. This term’s excursion will be to Sovereign 
Hill at Ballarat which will complement the studies of 
Gold and its effect on Australia currently undertaken 
in the classroom. 
We warmly welcome Mrs Kathy Duncan to our school 
during Weeks 1 to 4 this term. Mrs Duncan is 
currently in her final year of Bachelor of Education- 
Primary at UNE. As Kitchen Garden specialist at Hay 
Public School, Mrs Duncan brings a wealth of 
knowledge with her that we are eagerly utilising 
during her time with us. We all are enjoying having 
Mrs Duncan at our school. 
Congratulations to all our students who participated 
in the Athletics carnival in Hay yesterday. The weather 
as perfect and many students stepped outside their 
comfort zone, pushing their sporting abilities to their 
limits. SOTA was the winning Small School this year, 
but we all had fun on the day. 

Enjoy your week,  
Mary-Ann Headon 
Relieving Principal 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Captain’s Report 
For the first four weeks of term we will have Mrs 
Duncan in our classroom while she completes her 
University studies. She has supervised us while we 
made our Enviro Champs worm towers. She helped us 
with our worm towers because she has had lots of 
experience with kitchen and garden activities. Mrs 
Duncan teaches us various subjects as part of her Uni 
studies.  
This term we are learning about gold before we go to 
Sovereign Hill in Ballarat at the end of the term. For 
gold we are using a 42 grid that contains 42 different 
activities about gold, eg, I am creating a timeline 
about the discovery of gold in Australia. 
  
By Sam Merrylees. 
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Literacy news. 
 

 

1 You find gold in the creek. 
2 Put the rocks in the pan. 
3 Wash the rocks in the creek. 
4 Find the gold. 

By Eliza Rawle. 

 

 

Gold 

This term we have been learning about gold 
because we are going on an excursion to 
Sovereign Hill in Ballarat at the end of the term. 
We have made a mural with Mrs Duncan about 
gold. Each student participated in the making of 
the mural. We started with the landscape and 
added some miners. We will add more things as 
we learn more about gold.  

By Ben Merrylees. 

Gold Tools 

This term we are learning about gold. Here are 
some of the tools miners used – a pickaxe, shovel, 
Californian Cradle, pan and 
water. 

By Lincoln Dewson Carvell 

Enviro Champs 

During the past two weeks Years 5 and 6 have 
participated in Enviro Champs. So far we have 
built four worm towers. We spray painted PVC 
tubes then drilled holes in the bottom of them. 
We put the towers in our garden beds with some 
manure and torn newspaper. We looked at what 
worms ate and now we recycle our fruit and 
vegetable scraps into a container in our fridge to 
feed our worms via our worm towers. We also 
discussed having nude food days and how we can 
bring nude food (food 
without packaging) to 
school because less 
packaging is better 
for the environment. 

By Bree Clarence, 
Cassidy Dewson 
Carvell and Dean 
Blair. 

Sport Report 
Over the past two terms all the kids of Carrathool 
Public have been preparing for the athletics carnival. 
We have been running the kilometre club and doing 
long jump, sprints and hurdles. We are still waiting for 
the high jumps mats to arrive. 
Yesterday we joined Booligal, Hay SOTA and Hay 
Public School for our annual Athletics Carnival. We all 
did very well with great participation by all students. 
We won a few races and field events and the winner 
of the Small Schools trophy was Hay SOTA. 
Something that did come in the mail was the 
basketball hoops to go on the little concrete area near 
the classrooms! We are hoping to get some new 
basketballs. Thank you to the P & C for the equipment 
and to the teachers. 
 
By Benjamin Cameron. 



 
 
 
 

Community News 
If you need community notices advertised in our 
newsletter please contact the school either by 
phone, fax or email. 
Phone: 02) 69 935 143          Fax: 02) 69 935 002 
Email: carrathool-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au  
 
 
Playgroup 
Playgroup meets each Wednesday in the library 
at the school. All are welcome to attend. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Sports Club 
The Sports Club would like to advise that they will 
meet on the last Sunday of every month at 10am 
at the Community Hall.  

 
Drum Muster 
The Carrathool Shire Tip is the collection site for any 
‘clean’ chemical drums. The drums need to be 
cleaned and sighted by an inspector. Once this is 
done, and paperwork completed, the drums can be 
dropped off at the collection site.  
Training is available to anyone who would like to 
become an inspector and is free of charge. 
The Carrathool P & C receive a small amount 
($0.25) per drum once they have been collected by 

a contractor. The site has already collected 11,249 
drums to date.  
Collection is usually made for 500 drums 
approximately 2-3 times a year. If anyone has 1,000 
drums or more, collection can be made directly 
from the property.  
For more information please visit the website 
www.drummuster.com.au. 

Telstra Tower Ugrade to 4G 
The residents within the shire of Carrathool 
having issues with Telstra are invited to provide 
their name and/or business to start a campaign 
to have the Telstra Tower at Carrathool upgraded 
to 4G. In order to do so please supply the 
following details: 
Mobile Phones and Broadband 
Businesses – Business name and all numbers 
associated 
Individuals – Name and number 
(Please clarify if mobile phone or broadband 
when giving details). 
Please supply your details to Kerry Aldred either 
by calling 02) 69935 012 or via email to 
admin@coonarafarming.com.au 
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